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               SPRING TERM 2016 NEWSLETTER 
Jigsaw Nursery School would like to welcome back pupils and their families after the Xmas break. We hope you enjoyed your holidays and the staff would like to thank you for all their lovely gifts. We would also like to give a warm welcome to our new pupils and their families. 
We have a key person system in place at Jigsaw Pinner. Your child’s key person will maintain links with yourself through shared record keeping and implementing learning journeys to ensure that your children are supported in reaching their full potential. You will find the name of your child’s key person on the notice board outside the owls room or inside the Robins room.  School uniform, comprising of a sweatshirt and t-shirt must be worn and can be purchased from the nursery office. 
We are looking forward to the term ahead and have many activities planned, including French sessions with Angela during the week, ‘Click it’ (computer lessons) the extra curriculum activity on Monday and Wednesday mornings, and Pippa Reid with her music class on Tuesdays. As part of additional services the nursery provides children receive letter/sounds/Montessori and number sessions each week which is appropriate to their individual age and stage of development.   

The term dates for 2016 and this Term’s ‘areas of interest’ can be found on the notice board. All newsletters and nursery information along with pictures of your children participating in different activities at the nursery can be found displayed in our lobby and corridor. Information can also be found on our website www.jigsawnursery.co.uk. As this is a secure area to gain entry please go to the ‘parent login area’ and type in the following: under username type Jigsawuser and under Password type in Kitten 1. 
Children who are attending afternoon or all day sessions will need to bring in a packed lunch. As we are unable to keep the lunches refrigerated, here are a few suggestions as to what to include: sandwich or roll, yoghurt, fruit/raisins and a drink. We would ask parents not to include any crisps, sweets, chocolate or fizzy drinks, as this can cause disruption, and distress to other children who do not have the same. We also have children with severe allergies so please do not include any products with nuts/peanuts in.
Invoices for this term’s fees have been handed out during the last week of the autumn term and first week of this term. For children who receive the education grant (children who have reached their third birthday by the 31st December 2015) the grant has already been applied leaving an amount due for the extra services provided by the nursery.  Please indicate on the envelope provided if you are either paying by cheque (payable to Sunbeams Childcare Ltd), direct to our bank (please include your child’s name as a reference) or a childcare voucher provider (inform us of the providers details). Even if you do wish to pay through a childcare voucher provider the fees still need to be paid in full at the beginning of the term. You can contact Gillian on 0208 868 9415 for more information regarding childcare vouchers. 
PLEASE NOTE THAT WHEN EITHER REMOVING YOU CHILD FROM NURSERY OR REDUCING SESSIONS ONE FULL TERMS NOTICE IS REQUIRED OR ONE TERMS PAYMENT WILL BE DUE.
We are very fortunate that the church allows parents to use their car park. Please can we ask parents/carers to respect this by only parking when picking up and dropping children off and not to park there at any other time during the day. THE MINSTERS SPACE MUST BE LEFT AVAILABLE TO HIM AT ALL TIMES.  If the car park is full there are spaces available in the road next to the church except for between 11 and 12 o’clock when parking restrictions apply. Please can parents also be aware of the safety of other parents and children when parking. Please do not park on the road directly outside the church as this extremely dangerous for other parents and their children and only park is designated bays. 
Morning session: 9 am until 12 noon. 
The doors will be open in the morning at 9am for approx 15 minutes, please ensure your child is dropped off within this time. End of morning session doors will be open at 12 noon, please ensure all morning children are collected from the main hall and have left the building by 12.05pm.

Afternoon session: 12.05 until 3.05pm

The doors will be open at 12 noon for approx 15 minutes, please ensure your child is dropped off within this time. End of afternoon/all day session doors will be open at 3pm please ensure that all children are collected from the main hall and have left the premises by 3.10pm.

IF DUE TO AN EMERGENCY YOU ARE GOING TO BE LATE PICKING UP YOUR CHILD PLEASE INFORM THE NURSERY ASAP. PARENTS THAT ARE REPEATEDLY LATE WILL PAY A SURCHARGE OFF £5.00 FOR EVERY 5 MINUTES THEY ARE LATE. THANK YOU FOR YOUR C0-OPERATION AS MANY OF OUR STAFF ALSO NEED TO PICK THEIR OWN CHILDREN UP FROM SCHOOL.
Sickness/Holidays
If your child is going to be off nursery due to sickness or holidays can you please inform the nursery. If you are in receipt of the 2/3/4 year funding and you keep your child away from the nursery for more than 2 weeks in the academic year you may jeopardise your funding provided by the Government. Please speak to the nursery manager if you have any queries regarding this. Do not bring in your child if they have a temperature. If your child has been sick or has had diarrhoea please keep them at home for 48 hours from the last episode of sickness/diarrhoea.
Nappies

If your child is in nappies/pullups please remember to supply spare nappies in your childs bag. The nursery will have to charge 50p per nappy supplied by us in the event that your child does not have an adequate supply of nappies in their bag. 
Extra sessions

If you require extra sessions throughout the year please fill out a ‘session request form’ which you can find in the lobby area. Please be aware that any extra sessions will only be confirmed by e-mail as they are subject to availability.    

Snow

We always try to stay open when it snows. However, please check our website www.jigsawnursery.co.uk where we will keep you informed if we have to close the nursery due to hazardous conditions. 

Remember if you change your address or mobile/home number WE NEED TO KNOW so we can update our records. Also if your child is being picked up by someone else you need to inform the nursery at the beginning of the session or by phone during the session. Please can you LABEL your children’s sweatshirt/bag/coat/hat and shoes. 
If you would like to discuss any of the above or have any questions Nicky or Sarah can be contacted office/Pinner 0208 868 9415 Hatch End 0208 421 1022 Rickmansworth Nursery 01923 771961. 

Regards Nicky and Sarah

